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Introduction 
The National Service Scheme (NSS) is a prestigious program that develops a sense of social 
responsibility and community service among students. The NSS Unit Cell of New Horizon College 
of Engineering (NHCE) has launched the recruitment process for the 2024-2026 term, inviting 
first-year students to join this noble initiative. 

 
Recruitment Process 

On 14th December 2024, NSS volunteers from NHCE organized an awareness campaign to promote the 
recruitment of volunteers for the upcoming term. The volunteers conducted rounds across the campus, 
particularly focusing on first-year students. During these sessions, they engaged with students and 
explained the significance of joining the NSS. The volunteers elaborated on the key benefits of 
participating in the scheme, including leadership development, social service, and contributing to the 
community's welfare. 

Date and Venue 

 
The recruitment drive took place on 14th December 2024 at the NHCE Ground, starting at 10:00 AM. 
This event attracted a significant number of first-year students eager to learn more about the NSS and how 
they could contribute to various community service initiatives. The event was well-organized, with 
volunteers actively engaging with students and providing detailed information regarding the roles and 
responsibilities of NSS volunteers. 

Awareness Campaign 

 
Before the recruitment day, NSS volunteers visited various classes across the first-year batch, where they 
shared information on the objectives of the National Service Scheme and the benefits of becoming an NSS 
volunteer. These interactive sessions allowed students to ask questions and clarify their doubts. The 
volunteers emphasized how participation in NSS would help them grow personally and professionally 
while positively impacting society. 

Conclusion 
The NSS Unit Cell at New Horizon College of Engineering has successfully initiated the recruitment 
process for the 2024-2026 term. By engaging with first-year students, the NSS volunteers ensured that the 
message about the importance of social service and community welfare reached a wide audience. The 
event was an excellent opportunity for students to understand the purpose of the NSS and how they can 
contribute to society through volunteerism. 

As the recruitment process continues, the NSS Unit Cell hopes to see a large number of enthusiastic 
students step forward and take part in this meaningful initiative, thereby enriching their educational 
experience and contributing to the betterment of society. 

 


